COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE: December 27, 2011

TO: Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, Transportation, Public Works Committee

FROM: Frank Busalacchi, Acting Director of Transportation and Public Works

SUBJECT: Response to Request by Referral from TPW/T Committee on File No. 11-1(a)/INF

11-512 - A Summary of Fund Transfers Being Presented to the Finance and Audit

Committee - Informational Report

BACKGROUND

The Committee on Transportation, Public Works and Transit, at its' meeting on December 2, 2011, considered the subject informational report. Thereafter, Chairman Mayo requested a detailed report be submitted for the January 2012 County Board committee meeting cycle regarding Item No. 5 within the subject informational report (5. DTPW – AE&ES Division/Parks - \$500,000).

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

After consultation with the Department of Administrative Services, Fiscal Affairs Division, we are providing the following additional information.

Item No. 5 within the subject informational report (5. DTPW – AE&ES Division/Parks - \$500,000) involves a proposed new greenhouse at Mitchell Park Conservatory. The fund transfer was requested by the Department of Parks Recreation and Culture staff in anticipation of the functional replacement of the existing Parks greenhouses located on the County Grounds as a part of the State of Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) Zoo Interchange Reconstruction project. However, WisDOT has not yet performed the necessary appraisal of the existing greenhouse property on the County Grounds in order to determine the purchase price. The appraisal process is anticipated to be complete in early 2012.

As the appraisal process hasn't been completed, the exact purchase price is not yet known. In light of this, the County Executive's Office recommended withdrawal of the fund transfer until the appraisal is completed with a subsequent purchase price submitted to the County by WisDOT. Once the purchase price is known and adequate funding for the project is verified by DAS-Fiscal and Architecture & Engineering Services staff, a fund transfer for the greenhouse capital project will be submitted to the Finance & Audit Committee and the Transportation, Public Works, and Transit Committee.

Prepared by: Gregory G. High

Approved by:

Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr.

Page 2

Date: December 27, 2011

Frank J. Busalacchi, Director

Gregory G. High

Director, AE&ES Division, DTPW

Transportation & Public Works

FJB:GGH:

Attachments (1): File No. 11-1(a)/INF 11-512 – A Summary of Fund Transfers

Being Presented to the Finance and Audit Committee -

Informational Report

MILWAUKEE COUNTY INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM

DATE:

December 15, 2011

TO:

Frank Busalacchi, Acting Director, Department of Transportation and Public

Works (DTPW)

Greg High, Director, Division of Architecture, Engineering and

Environmental Services, DTPW

Gary Waszak, Facilities Maintenance Coordinator, DTPW

Vince Masterson, Fiscal Management Analyst, Fiscal Affairs, Department of

Administrative Services

FROM:

Jodi Mapp, Committee Clerk

SUBJECT:

File No. 11-1(a)/INF 11-512 - A summary of fund transfers being presented to

the Finance and Audit Committee. (INFORMATIONAL ONLY UNLESS

OTHERWISE DIRECTED BY THE COMMITTEE)

The Committee on Transportation, Public Works, and Transit, at its meeting on December 2, 2011, considered the subject informational report.

Thereafter, Chairman Mayo requested a detailed report regarding Item No. 5, DTPW/AE & ES Division/Parks project (as listed in the report), with a reflected amount of \$500,000, for the January 2012 meeting cycle.

This memorandum is to serve as a referral to all parties concerned.

Jodi Mapp

Committee Clerk

Committee on Transportation, Public Works, and Transit

cc: Supervisor Michael Mayo
Martin Weddle, Research Analyst, County Board

Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr. Page 2 November 18, 2011

During the first several months of 2011, Milwaukee County experienced a number of significant snow events, and the winter in total was far more eventful than 2010. To deal with these snow events, the Airport needed to utilize a significant amount of commodity appropriation for the use of potassium acetate, a key commodity used as a deicer to help keep the airfield open during certain snow events. In the first months of 2011, the Airport spent \$1,734,322 for this runway deicer as compared to \$912,345 for the same five month period of 2010. This is an increase of \$821,977 on essentially flat pricing per unit. This sort of use was not foreseen in establishing the 2011 budget, and as a consequence of this unprecedented use, the Airport is significantly low on commodity funding for the balance of the year. Typically at this point in the year (November) the Airport would have approximately 30% of the commodity annual budget available to top off supplies as the Airport enters the winter season. At this writing, the airport has only 15% of an annual \$5.5 million budget available. Other budgeted airfield purchases may need to be made also.

This fund transfer is not eligible for carryover to the New Year. If the funds are not needed and not used, they simply lapse. If some or all of the funds are used, they will be included in the annual accounting of expenditures to the Airlines and billed accordingly. In either event, there is no impact on the tax levy of Milwaukee County.

<u>Description</u>	Amount
4. DTPW - Highway Mainten	ance \$418,360

The Director of Transportation and Public Works is requesting an increase in state reimbursement revenue of \$418,360 and related increase in expenditure authority for winter maintenance overtime costs, fuel costs, waste removal and safety related structures. The requested increase in expenditure authority is for state reimbursable work and will have no impact on the tax levy.

A \$240,000 increase in expenditure authority is requested for overtime with related social security taxes of \$18,360, due to more than anticipated snow events. A fuel expenditure increase of \$120,000 is requested due to more than anticipated gallons of fuel usage and the current price of fuel of \$3.40 per gallon being greater than the budgeted \$2.95 per gallon price. Both the overtime and fuel expenditures will be reimbursed by the state for Winter Maintenance costs. A \$20,000 expenditure increase is requested for waste disposal costs due to the increase in removal costs and increased roadway debris removal. A \$20,000 expenditure increase is requested for building and roadway materials due to the increase in state work for safety related structures. Both the waste disposal and the building and roadway materials expenditures will be reimbursed by the state for Expressway Maintenance costs.

Description	<u>Amount</u>	
5. DTPW ~ AE & ES Division/Parks	\$500,000	

An appropriation transfer of \$500,000 is requested by the Directors of the Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture and Transportation and Public Works, to re-create capital project WP143xxx, Mitchell Park Greenhouse.

WisDOT is currently preparing the design for the Zoo interchange Reconstruction. The property that Parks' greenhouse at the County Grounds occupies will be acquired by WisDOT for the interchange improvements. WisDOT anticipates taking ownership of the greenhouse parcel by fall of 2012. The

Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr. Page 2 November 18, 2011

...

existing greenhouse will be demolished creating the need for a new greenhouse to support the specialized plant needs of Mitchell Park Conservatory. The cost for relocation of the greenhouse will be paid by WisDOT as part of the Zoo interchange project. The appraisal process has begun.

The replacement greenhouse is proposed for Mitchell Park. The design and construction of the greenhouse will be fast-tracked so the new greenhouse can be completed in time to relocate plants form the existing greenhouse when WisDOT takes ownership. Previously, a capital project, WP143-Mitchell Park Greenhouse, was included in the 2008 capital budget to create a 35,000 square foot greenhouse in Mitchell Park that would have replaced the existing greenhouse at the County Grounds. Kubala Washatko Architects, a consultant, was hired in 2008 via competitive RFP process to complete the planning and design for the greenhouse and site improvements at Mitchell Park. Their design effort was completed through the programming and schematic design phase. The design effort was halted at that time due to the projected large cost of the project and until further funding could be identified.

The planning efforts completed by Kubala Washatko in 2008 are still appropriate. Given their previous planning effort for a new greenhouse at Mitchell Park, Kubala Washatko will be retained again to produce the design and construction documents. Moving forward with Kubala Washatko will save time and money. All pertinent County requirements, such as DBE participation goals will be included.

It is requested that this fund transfer be approved. This transfer has no tax levy impact.

Approved by:	
Frank Busalacchi, Acting Director Transportation and Public Works	

FJB:mmb